

## Australian Education Union

Federal Office:

Ground Floor, 120 Clarendon Street, Southbank, Victoria, 3006

Federal Secretary: Robert Durbridge Federal President: Patricia Byrne

Telephone: +61 (0)3 9693 1800 Facsimile: +61 (0)3 9693 1805 Email: aeu@aeufederal.org.au

22 July 2005

Ref.: P:\DM\SUBMISSIONS\LETTER-SENATE SUBMISSION 22 JULY 2005.DOC

Committee Secretary
Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education Committee
Department of the Senate
Parliament House
Canberra ACT 2600

Dear Committee Secretary,

**RE:** AEU Submission re Inquiry into the provisions of the Indigenous Education (Targeted Assistance) Bill 2005

Attached in electronic format (in both word and pdf versions) please find the Australian Education Union (AEU) Submission to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Education Committee Inquiry into the provisions of the Indigenous Education (Targeted Assistance) Amendment Bill 2005.

We would welcome the opportunity of furthering our response in person.

Should you have any inquiries regarding this submission, please contact Ms. Darcel Moyle, AEU Federal Aboriginal Education Office in the first instance on (03) 9693 1800 or email: DMoyle@aeufederal.org.au.

Yours sincerely

Pat Byrne Federal President Susan Hopgood

SY Topgood

**Acting Federal Secretary**